
 

Abbey Village Primary School 

September Return 2020 

Quick Check List 

We appreciate that reading through a 25 page risk assessment can be exhausting!  These 

are key points for all parents/carers for September. 

* All children from Wednesday 2nd September 2020 must return to school. 

The schools guidance explains, from the beginning of the new school year the usual 

rules on attendance will apply, including; 
- parents’  duty to ensure that their child attends school, where the child is a registered pupil at 

school and they are of  

       compulsory school age; 

-      school’s responsibilities to record attendance and follow up absence; and 

-      the option to issue sanctions, including fixed penalty notices, in line with local authorities’ codes of     

conduct. 

 

* We will have three bubbles.  They will each have their own entrance and exit doors 

which will be clearly labelled at the front of school. 

 

*We will operate a drop off window and a collection window. We will not have 

staggered times. 

 

* Parents/carers must not enter school grounds or congregate around school. 

They can enter to drop off/collect from After School Club or Breakfast Club. 

Please call the school office if you need to speak to a member of staff. 

 

* Parents/carers must provide their child with a daily healthy snack each day for 

morning break and a fresh water bottle.   Infant children will have access to free 

fruit. 

We will not be providing toast. 

 

*No music tuition in school in Autumn term 1. 

 

*All children must attend school in full school uniform. 

 

*Children to attend school wearing their PE kit on PE days- this information will 

follow ( this will be reviewed at October half term). 



 

 

*All packed lunches must be sent into school in a throw-a-way plastic bag ( all 

containers must be throw-a-way). A school packed lunch can be ordered; we will not 

be providing hot dinners in the first half term. 

 

*We will be offering Breakfast Club and After School Club as normal but sessions 

must be booked in advance.  Only 15 places available- we cannot exceed this 

number. 

 

The above points are key information points but please do have a look at the 

updated, detailed risk assessment.  We will continue to follow this closely. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


